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Society for an Open Nachas Unlimited (SO, NU)

Staten Island, NY 10314

To the Willowbrook Jewish Community'

The Society for an Open Nachas Unlimited (SO, NU) is a group of your neighbors who
are deeply concerned with the secret and unsupervised methods employed by the Board
of Directors of Nachas Unlimited who have created a virtual monopoly on all community
nachas. We believe that Nachas Unlimited must be limited to stewardship over a
reasonable share of available nachas and intend to open the organization to the light of
public scrutiny to ensure their abuses cease. Our primary grievances are listed below.

1. The very name Nachas Unlimited is fraudulent. It implies that all residents and
contributors have grandchildren through which they can "Shep Nachas." Numerous
Willowbrook residents have no grandchildren and must obtain their Nachas through the
grandchildren of others. Thus, their nachas is in fact, limited! We deplore this deliberate
falsehood which is at the root of the Nachas Unlimited monopoly.

2. Nachas Unlimited is known to utilize the Internet. This is a Ch;llul H-Shem. Every
true Torah Jew knows the Internet is the primary source of idolatry and lewdness in our
society. Witness the fact that electronic mail users within this very community have
been placed in charem for their use of this sinful medium. We demand an immediate
cessation of all Internet usage by Nachas Unlimited. For more information on this topic
visit the Society for an Open Nachas Unlimited (SO, NU) web site at
http:/lwww.mikesturm.com or email us at mike@mikesturm.com.

3. Printed information about the Nachas Unlimited Internet site indicates that their
Internet address is nachas.org. We demand an immediate answer to the question -is
Nachas Unlimited allied with the Orthodox Reformation Guild (ORG)? This shameful
organization has for years, advocated limiting the brims on black hats to no wider than
1.5 inches and has permitted Shul Mechitzas 3 inches below the ceiling. We are
appalled that such an alliance is allowed by the Nachas Unlimited directors and call for a
full explanation.

You will receive subsequent mailings which will introduce the slate of directors the
Society for an Open Nachas Unlimited (SO, NU) will nominate to lead Nachas Unlimited
in the future. We urge you to support them. For the present, the Society for an Open
Nachas Unlimited (SO, NU) will be sending credentialed charity collectors to raise funds
at all morning minyans as soon as we can recruit enough scruffy individuals who cannot
speak English. The Society for an Open Nachas Unlimited (SO, NU) wishes you health,
Nachas and a very HAPPY PURIM.
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